

## Free Tea and Cake! Sunday 15th May 2016

Dear Parents.

As a result of all the fundraising (Christmas Post, Race Night etc) we have been able to get some of the repairs done to the Scout HQ. The south-facing windows have been strengthened, the window that was smashed during an attempted break in has been replaced and the walls inside the HQ have been reinforced ..... no more holes in the plasterboard!

There are still things that have to be done and things we would like to do but all this work has now highlighted the fact that the Scout Grounds are very untidy!

So, we are going to be having a 'Grounds' working party on Sunday 15<sup>th</sup> May from 9.30am. The block paving at the front is full of grass and weeds, the raised beds are overgrown, the woodpile needs tidying (and re-stocking), our boundaries need clearing up and there is a very overgrown area behind the HQ that we would like to bring back into use.

We would welcome any time you can give that morning to come and help. Please bring any tools you think may be useful, wear old clothes and bring protective gloves. We can provide copious amounts of tea & coffee, cake and biscuits and we will still go ahead if it's raining.

Please do come if you can, even for an hour!

Yours in Scouting

Amanda Causer Group Secretary

E-mail: contact@mardenscouts.org.uk

Website: http://mardenscouts.org.uk/ E-mail: contact@mardenscouts.org.uk